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Freedom of Information Request 

You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
“Since it was introduced and until the change to variable surcharges in 2012, how many people have been ordered by a magistrates' court to pay a surcharge, how many of those individuals have paid in full, what is the value of the charges imposed, what is the value of the charges paid and what percentage of the charges paid has gone to victims of crime. Answers to the same questions please since the change to variable rates of surcharge and I would like replies to be on an annual basis please. Please also confirm, yes or no, if the Libra system for recording such charges is now used in every magistrates court house in the country and, can it handle varying levels of surcharge or is it limited to recording a surcharge only at the rate of £15”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 

Prior to October 2010 HMCTS accounting data related to victim surcharges was not recorded in a format that facilitated the reporting of the numbers and values of victim surcharge imposed for a given period. Subsequently, while HMCTS accounting records facilitate the reporting of victim surcharge impositions and subsequent receipt or disposal otherwise the records are not suitable for the accurate estimation of the volumes of surcharges imposed .and paid. As a result financial year 2011/12 is the first full year for which aggregate victim surcharge imposition data is available.

From 1 October 2012 qualifying sentences and rates of victim surcharge changed. It is not possible to analyse surcharge impositions and receipts between those related to offences committed before 1 October 2012 and those committed on or after 1 October 2012. I have reported impositions and receipts for the six months ended 30 September 2012 and the six months ended 31 December 2012

Victim surcharge collected and paid over to MoJ victim and witness support unit is as follows: 

	
	£000

	financial year 2007/8
	3,776 

	financial year 2008/9
	8,055 

	financial year 2009/10
	9,249 

	financial year 2010/11
	10,504 

	financial year 2011/12
	10,273 

	financial year 2012/13
	10,517 

	six months to 30 September 2012
	4,712

	six months to 31 December 2012
	5,806

	six months to 30 September 2013
	8,807


All victim surcharge receipts have been spent on services providing support  to victims and witnesses of crime.

Victim surcharge impositions from 1 April 2012 to date are as follows:

	
	£000

	financial year 2011/12
	12,293

	six months to 30 September 2012
	5,881

	six months to 31 December 2012
	9,834

	six months to 30 September 2013
	15,997


The Libra system is used by all magistrates’ courts in England and Wales and can record victim surcharge at any rate.




